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Comments from your Presiden t 

Hello there everyone and welcome to a safe and healthy 2018, full of great discoveries.  
Hope your holiday season was rewarding with family and friends. 

At the planning meeting in December, we decided to make some changes to our meetings:   

#  We will be meeting on the third Saturday of the month, 2 pm at ASCA House as usual. 

#    These meetings will alternate with an outing on the other month. 

Please see the diary in your newsletter for details of this. 

As you see from the diary, we have quite a varied program for the year. 

NB.  September has not been completely finalised.  We have invited Ben Walcott from 
Canberra, who is the leader of the Garden Design Study Group, to be our weekend guest 
speaker.  We will let you know the date as soon as possible.  If you would like to help with 
the weekend, please let a committee member know (publicity, cooking, a visit to your 
garden, or perhaps you know someone else who has a garden that they will share with us).  
If any of you have suggestions as to possible guest speakers or topics, please let us know so 
that we can follow up on that suggestion. 

John and I recently  attended the Biannual ANPSA Conference in Tasmania.  Four members 
of our group attended, so apart from us there were Merran McLaren and Maria Hitchcock.  
We were shown the flora, landscapes, geology and told the history of that state.  John Nevin 
and Maria Hitchcock will tell us all as they are our guest speakers at our first Forum. 

Now for some really sad news.  Warren and Gloria Sheather are leaving Armidale and 
heading off to the Blue Mountains.  We shall really miss their generosity with plant cuttings 
and information about our local native flora.  You will both be greatly missed and we wish 
you all the best for your new ventures. 

Barbara                            
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Family Fun in the Tub                by Neil Wilson 

We never imagined seeing what is, an almost daily occurrence, when we revamped our 
front garden.  The original plants were largely removed last autumn in two tiers, and steps 
were moved to accommodate two rapidly growing Hakea multilineata plants.  At the other 
end, a new water feature and bog garden, were built. 

My fascination with bog plants was my main reason for this feature, but I hoped that the 
pond would attract birds as well.  I ordered several plants from Plants of Tasmania (who 
posted the plants) to start the garden off.  A couple of local plants Brachyscome stuartii and 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Epacris microphylla augmented several cushion plants and Chiloglotis triceratops from 
Tasmania.  The cushion plants included Epacris impressa pink and white, Phyllachne 
colensoi, Trachymene humilis, Velleia montana and Dracophyllum minimum, and were 
supplemented with a Scleranthus monoflora bought locally.  I also tried a very tricky 
Pentachondra pumila unsuccessfully as our overly hot summer was too much for it.  Some 
Myriophyllum simulans (milfoil) and Villarsia reniformis (Running  Marsh Flower) were 
added to the pond to limit the algal growth. Patrick kindly gave me a few tiny trigger plants 
from the Grampians (Stylidium soboliferum) which are going quite well and flowered in early 
summer.  They are still very small but hopefully will continue to prosper. 

 

 




































